
TOWN of WOOLSEY 
Regular Meeting                October 14, 2019 
 
Mayor Laggis opened the monthly meeting at 7:03. In attendance were Mayor Laggis as well 
as Councilmen Frank Carden, and Kenny Wright. Councilman Jack Gilson was absent. The 
minutes from September’s meeting were approved with Councilman Wright making the 
motion and Councilman Carden seconding it. Motion passed.  
 
Financial Report 
See attached. Councilman Carden made a motion to approve the financial report as given 
and he was seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed. 
 
Old Business 
1. Transportation Update – Trees are being cleared on Antioch Rd near Jackson Estates to 
allow for better sight lines. The 92/Hampton Rd intersection plan was presented to the 
Transportation Committee. Chairman Ognio noted that, on the plans, Hill Ave was blocked 
from turning left onto 92. There was also concern that traffic in the turn lane could back up 
the roundabout, but the Consultant said that should not happen. Also, in order to go north on 
92, drivers from Hampton will have to turn right onto 92 and go around the roundabout.  
 
2. Zoning Administrator – Out of the 5 names given to us from Richard Osborn, Bill Johnston 
only knew one, a group called Pond. Mayor Laggis spoke to Lauren Blazek (who grew up in 
Fayette County) from Pond. She said that they would definitely be able to help with the 
Zoning, but was iffy on code enforcement. Mayor Laggis and Councilman Carden will check 
with 2 or 3 more. Councilman Wright commented that he would prefer them to do both zoning 
and code enforcement.  
 
3. Community Bulletin Board – Councilman Carden made a motion to approve approximately 
$501 to purchase the bulletin board and he was seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion 
passed. Purchase has been put on hold until debit card is received. 
 
New Business 
1. Retired Teacher’s Proclamation – Councilman Carden made the motion to approve the 
declaration and he was seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed.  
 
2. Public Safety Breakfast – December 7th at 9:00am. 
 
3. 9 Month budget Update – All looks well, still haven’t received insurance premium tax 
check. 
 
4. Other – Sheriff’s Mobile Headquarters want to be in Woolsey in November. Public is 
encouraged to attend roll call. Contact Major Eubanks. Councilman Carden asked Mayor 
Laggis to speak with Phil Mallon about the conditions of the sidewalks north of his shop, the 
sight lines from Old Farm Rd and sight lines from some driveways. Specifically would like to 
know who is responsible for maintaining the right of ways.  
 
 
With no more business to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:48. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Stacey Collins, Town Clerk 


